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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 22nd October 2013.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mr. R. Leithall



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr A. Sadleir
1192. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mrs. Boot-Handford due to a family bereavement. 
1193. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Lamb stated that Devon County are running a consultation on the Library service, with intentions to cut the service from fortnightly to monthly. The Clerk stated that she has received the paper work today, refer to Full Council.
2a Mr. Benson formally requested £250 from the allocation for the Community Plan for the 

printing.

Mr. Lamb queried this and asked that this be a recommendation to Full Council.
   b. Mr. Benson reported that cars in the Parish Hall car park have had wing mirrors damaged, this 

is an issue of vandalism, contact PC Callender.
  c. Mr. Benson reported that the World Heritage sign is in place.

1194.  Minutes of the meeting held on 17th September and taken as read, to deal with 
matters arising.

Matters Arising

Minute 1153(3) Beregen have invoiced Council for the £1554.34, Mr. Lamb felt that the 

company should have invoiced the Council for this work. Clerk to contact Mr. Dennis to check if he has paid this invoice.
1195.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for October in the sum of £4,412.54, Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Mr Piper.
1196.  Financial Statement.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statement for September to Councillor’s.  
Mr Benson proposed acceptance of the financial statement, seconded by Mr. Lamb.
1197. Y 2 Y (Progress report) (Removal of Portacabin) (Lease)

Rev Law gave a resume of the financial situation, also that they have architect, plumber, 

archaeologist, electrician all offering their services free of charge. Geramy Maddock is 

drawing up the building regs. Rev Law felt that they could be starting by the end of 

November.
The Vice Chairman Mr. Piper took over the meeting, the Rev Law declared an interest also Mr. Sadleir declared an interest.

Mr. Lamb proposed that this Council dispose of the present Youth 2 Youth hut to the Gig/ 

Sailing Club providing they dispose of the building with no cost to this Council, and they 

make a donation to Y.2.Y in place of any charge, seconded by Mr. Benson.
      
A vote was taken and the four members able to vote agreed unanimously, Mr. Sadleir and 

Rev Law abstained.
           Discussions took place on the lease it was agreed to await more information.

1198. Long Term Improvement to Cemetery,
The Rev Law felt that Council should make provisions in the budget for the access road to 

the workman’s hut. Refer to the sub-committee.
1199. Parish Hall Emergency Provision.


After discussions it was suggested by the Rev Law that a reserve to meet any obligations 

that fall on Council should be considered at precept.

1200. Service Agreement with Beregen.

Mr. Lamb presented a run down of figures which have been discussed with Mr. Gentle.

The gas & Water charges worked out at £130 per annum, as Beregen owed Council £400 

no payment to be made until 1st April 2014.

Building Insurance for 2013-2014 is £696.60.

Mr. Lamb proposed that the document be accepted, seconded by Mr. Leithall.

1201. Placing of historic mementos in Parish Hall 

Train name plate the Clerk has this in hand with James Reddecliff

There are two plaques to be placed on the stage side panels, one in memory of Cllr John Brown and the internal clock, the other is the crest presented to Council on the celebration of the Railway Centenary..
1202. Correspondence.
(1) Torridge, North, Mid and West Devon Citizens Advice Bureau.
Seeking a donation to help them continue to provide help and advice to residents within Okehampton and Tavistock areas.
“Last year our Okehampton and Tavistock advisers helped 1,796 clients with 8,209 issues. 

97 enquiries were received from Bere Ferrers Ward during 2012/13”.
Mr. Piper proposed a donation of £50, seconded by Mr. Lamb.
2. Tavistock Ring & Ride.
“The Tavistock & District Local Transport Partnership service provides regular 
transport for people who have problems using conventional public transport. A 
significant number of these passenger trips were made possible by the contributions 
from local parishes.
A commitment by your parish and other parishes in the Tavistock area, to include the 

Ring & Ride service in your precept would help to ensure that this service continues 

to benefit the people of the local community”.
Mr. Piper proposed a donation of £50, seconded by Mr. Benson.

3. Smiths of Derby.

“Annual Clock service 15% Discount Offer. For a period of 3, 4, 5, or 6 years we are 

offering a Service Agreement with a 15% discount, for payment in advance.
It was agreed that this Council is not interested.

4. Beregen. Drawings for playgroup extension.

    
The Clerk presented all the information required for Council to put in the planning 

application for Beregen regarding the Playgroup external extension.

After discussions on the drawings the committee agreed that the plans are not 
suitable. They constitute a landlord’s liability, the design is not aesthetic for the

 building. The roof goes right up to the existing windows making access to them very 

easy which will encourage vandalism. Regarding the liability side if anyone were to 

fall through the roof and injure themselves we as insurers would be liable, it is felt 

this is not strong enough material for the roof. Also it is noted that the drawings have 

no architects name on them.

Council feels that before going to the drawing stage again the group make some sketches and come to committee for discussions.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm

Signed this 29th October 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

